


















 

Urban Development Institute of Australia (Victoria) 
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9 March 2023 

 

Mr Chris Brace 

General Manager, Growth Futures 

Yarra Valley Water 

 

 

Dear Chris,  

 

The Urban Development Institute of Australia, Victoria (UDIA Victoria) thanks Yarra Valley 
Water (YVW) for engaging with us and our membership throughout the preparation of its 
submission to the Essential Services Commission (ESC). We are also pleased to be able to 
provide invaluable insight regarding the foreseeable impacts of the proposed New 
Customer Contributions (NCC), and provide comment on contributions made by other 
organisations, during the review process. 

 

UDIA Victoria is the peak-body representing the urban development industry. We are a 
not-for-profit advocacy, research and educational organisation supported by a 
membership of land-use and urban development entities, across the private sector and 
Victoria’s public service.  We are committed to working with industry and government to 
deliver housing, infrastructure, and liveable communities for all Victorians. 

 

UDIA Victoria welcomes the opportunity to respond to the ESC’s draft decision on YVW’s 
NCC submission and YVW’s revised proposal. 

 

While UDIA Victoria appreciates the fundamental principle of a cost-reflective mechanism, 
we encourage decision-makers to consider its execution in the context of increasing 
economic uncertainty and pay due consideration to the impacts its implementation will 
have on development feasibility and housing affordability. 

 

The urban development industry is one of the biggest contributors to the Victorian 
economy and one of the State’s largest employers.  

 

Average combined taxes and charges on greenfield development are approximately $2.5 
million per hectare. This equates to $146,100 per lot, or 44 per cent of the median greenfield 
lot price. In established areas, combined taxes and charges already equate to 
approximately $178,000 per dwelling, or 30 per cent of the average dwelling price. 

 

As outlined in your original submission, the difference between the current charge for 
2022-23 and the modelled charge for 2022 (based on ESC’s approved modelling) 
constitutes a five-fold increase. 






